TOWN OF SHELBURNE MA

 ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS              
MEETING MINUTES FOR MARCH 13, 2014 

A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was held at the Meeting Room at Town Hall, 51 Bridge Street, Shelburne, on March 13, 2014.
Members Present: Joseph Palmeri, John Taylor, Lowell Laporte, Michael Parry, Noah Grunberg
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney

Members Absent: Ted Merrill, Chris Macek
                                                 Guests: Cameron Graves, Karen Powers, Jim Gamache
Chairman Joe Palmeri called the meeting to order at 7:08 p.m. 

A motion was made by Lowell seconded by Michael, to approve the meeting minutes of January 9.
Voting to Approve: Lowell, Joe, John, Michael
Opposed:    None

Abstaining:  Noah
A motion was made by John, seconded by Michael, to approve the meeting minutes of January 23, as amended.

Voting to Approve: Lowell, Joe, John, Michael

Opposed:    None

Abstaining:  Noah

A motion was made by John, seconded by Lowell, to approve the meeting minutes of February 20, as amended.

Voting to Approve: Lowell, John, Michael

Opposed:    None

Abstaining:  Noah, Joe

Mail included a CPTC brochure.
Also in the mail was a letter from SBA concerning a bond they have in place for a cell tower on Cooper Lane. SBA explained that they are changing bonding companies. The amount of the bond has increased from $38,000 to $50,000 but the notice of bond cancellation has dropped from 90 days to 30 days.

A motion was made by Lowell, seconded by John, to send a letter to SBA informing them that the Board wished to keep the 90-day notification period.

Voting to Approve: Lowell, John, Michael, Joe, Noah

Opposed:    None

Abstaining:  None

The Board received a letter from AT&T, dated March 4, 2014, concerning the possible placement of a monopole at 69 Colrain Road.

An email from Polly French invited a representative of the Board to attend a "conversation cafe" concerning senior housing, to be held on April 4. 

A motion was made by John, seconded by Lowell, to respond to the email suggesting that the Building Inspector should be invited as he is the one who enforces the bylaws, and that a member of the Planning Board should also be invited. 

Voting to Approve: Lowell, John, Michael, Joe, Noah

Opposed:    None

Abstaining:  None

An email was received from Judi Truesdell regarding the proposed wind bylaw. This will be forwarded to the Planning Board.

An email was received regarding the former North River Glass Building, expressing some confusion between the definitions of commercial and retail use. The writer will be asked to contact the Building Inspector.

The Planning Board had held a public hearing on the proposed changes to the sign bylaw, on March 12. Several changes had been proposed at the hearing and the Board discussed those changes for a lengthy period of time. Portable signs and lighting of signs took up much of the discussion.

A motion was made by Lowell, seconded by John, to approve changes to Sections 9.2.4 and 9.5.2, allowing sandwich board signs in the Route 2 commercial area.
Voting to Approve: Lowell, Michael, John, Joe
Opposed:    None

Abstaining:  None

At  9:50 p.m. Lowell left the meeting.

The Board agreed to remove section 9.2.10, concerning the lighting of signs between the hours of 11 p.m. and 6 a.m.

People at the public hearing had wanted existing signs grandfathered. Joe said that was already covered under Chapter 40A.

A motion was made by John, seconded by Michael, to approve changes the sign bylaw as discussed on March 13.

Voting to Approve: Joe, Michael, John

Opposed:    None

Abstaining:  Noah

Discussion was held on the premises use wind bylaw. If there is another hearing the ZBA should be notified and would provide further input. Discussion followed on member's opinions of the two-level process for premises use.
At 11 p.m. John moved that the meeting be adjourned. This was seconded by Michael. The vote was unanimously in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant
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